
Dear Parents,

Time has certainly passed by quickly and it’s hard to believe that next week, we will have arrived at the
end of  another term (Term Two concludes at 1 pm Friday, 4  July).th

We have enjoyed an extremely busy term. We have celebrated the Sacrament of  Confirmation and our
School Feast Day; held Incursions for our Inquiry Units including our giant Planetarium; Anzac Day
Liturgy; Prep Tours and the Prep 2026 Enrolment Process; Mother’s Day Stall & Breakfast; Our Preps &
their Year 6 Buddies meeting regularly; Year 3-6 Swimming Program; District, Division & Regional Cross
Country Events (congratulations to Zara who made it all the way to Regionals in Kilmore!) and Interschool
Sport. We also look forward to our Pyjama Day next Thursday, 3  July.rd

In between all of  these events, there has also been a substantial amount of  quality learning taking place. 

Once again, I would like to take this opportunity to thank the following people:
The Parent Helpers who support us through events such as the Mother’s Day Stall and our Feast Day.
Our Year 6 children who have done an impeccable job in leading the school.
The staff  at OLW for their hard work and dedication to the children.
The school community for your support.

And finally, thank you to all the beautiful children who bless our school with smiles and laughter every day.
 

MID YEAR REPORTS
Mid-Year Reports will be distributed to families on Tuesday, 1  July. Our students have continued to
perform exceptionally well, so please spend time discussing your child’s achievements with them so that
they are aware of  your support for their efforts and progress. For students in Years 3 & 5, NAPLAN testing
results will be sent home once they have been received by the school.

st

SRC FUNDRAISER- PYJAMA DAY!
On Thursday 3rd July, the SRC are hosting an OLW Pyjama Day as their Charity Fundraising focus. They
have chosen The Pyjama Foundation. The Pyjama Foundation works to disrupt the system of
disadvantage and positively impact the inequitable life trajectories evidenced for children and young
people from an out-of-home care background. 

Students can wear their favourite pyjamas, dressing gown, oodie or uggs to school. A gold coin donation
is to be given to the SRC at the front gate if  you wear your PJ's to school. 
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FIRST EUCHARIST - FAMILY INFORMATION EVENING
Our First Eucharist celebration for our Year 3 students will be held on Sunday, 3  August at 1 pm.  As the
students begin to prepare for this blessed sacrament, we invite our students, together with their parents to
a First Eucharist Faith Formation evening and information session on Tuesday, 22  July at 6 pm in our
school hall.  A letter outlining further information about this evening will be sent home to our Year 3
families before the end of  term.

rd

nd

100 DAYS OF PREP - MONDAY, 4TH AUGUST
It is hard to believe that our wonderful Preps will soon be celebrating 100 Days of  learning and fun here at
OLW!  We will be celebrating this wonderful milestone on Monday, 4  August. We encourage all Preps to
dress as though they are 100 Years Old!  The children will participate in a variety of  activities throughout
the day and end with a parade during our Monday Assembly. 

th

A flyer with further information about the day will be sent home before the end of  term.

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC PROGRAM - PREPS WELCOME IN TERM 3
Our Instrumental Music Program will continue in Term 3 and will now welcome Preps to the program.
If  you would like to enrol your child in either keyboard or guitar lessons, please email me and I will pass
your details on to the Instrumental Music Teachers.

SICK CHILDREN COMING TO SCHOOL
I have noticed some students attending school who are ill. Could I please ask that if  your child is not well
to keep them at home. It is not fair to expect a child who is unwell to participate in learning activities and I
am also conscious of  them spreading their illness throughout the class. 

KEY ENROLMENT DATES FOR YEAR 5 STUDENTS IN 2025 - CATHOLIC
SECONDARY COLLEGE ENROLMENT (STUDENTS STARTING YEAR 7 IN
2027)

Year 5 Parents please note - Catholic Secondary School Applications for Year
7, 2027 close on Friday, 15  August, 2025.  th

If  your child is in Year 5 (2025) this year, it is time to enrol for a place at a CATHOLIC secondary college for the
2027 academic year. Below are some important dates to be aware of:
Key Enrolment Dates for our YEAR 5 students (2025) for Catholic Secondary Enrolment
Term 1 – 28 January 2025: Applications open for Year 5 students commencing Year 7 in 2027.
Term 3 – 15 August 2025: APPLICATIONS CLOSE.
Term 3 – 29 August 2025: Principals exchange a full list of  applications with neighbouring colleges, including
parish of  residence.
Term 3 – 12 September 2025: Principals exchange a full list of  applications with neighbouring colleges, identifying
proposed offers and non offers.
Term 4 – 17 October 2025: Offers posted to prospective Year 7, 2027 applicants.
Term 4 – 7 November 2025: Final date for families to accept offer made by the school.

END OF TERM 2 EARLY FINISH TIME (1 PM)
Our school Term will finish on Friday, 4  July at 1 pm.  TheirCare will be operating on this day.th

Term 3 commences on Monday, 21st July.
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Sacrament of First Eucharist (Year 3)

Sunday, 3rd August at 1 pm
 

First Reconciliation (Year 2)
Tuesday, 21st October at 2 pm

WORD of the Fortnight
Congratulations to everyone who found out that ‘'it’s raining cats and dogs’’ is an

idiom meaning it is raining very heavily. It does not literally mean that animals are falling
from the sky. The phrase is used to describe a downpour, or a particularly intense

rainfall. 

Have a great fortnight!
Grace Lucic

CAPTURED!  SOME OF OUR SMILING FACES AT OLW
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Interschool Sport Fixture for Senior students, 2025
All Football & Soccer games will be held at J.C. Donath Reserve, Reservoir.

All Netball & T-ball games will be held at the Home School.
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SCHOOL CAPTAINS Year Level News

Oliver B
What's happening in 1/2:

The year ones have been
looking more at
subtraction and using a
number line.

The grade twos have been
working hard on  
information reports and
making diagrams of
animals. 

Zara H
What's happening in 3/4:

The 3/4s this week in maths
are focusing on symmetrical
shapes. These eager and
enthusiastic students are
learning to identify which
shapes are symmetrical and
which are not. They are
excelling and are in a world of
wonder ready to learn new
things.

Imogen N
What’s happening in Prep:
 
The preps have been looking
at a book called The Potato
People and focusing on
tricky vocabulary. They even
made their very own potato
people and wrote a sentence
to describe them.

They are also very excited
because they only have 20
more days until  they
complete 100 days of
school!

Benji PM
What's happening in 5/6:

One of the 5/6 mums, Bek
Bates, came to our classes for
an incursion last week and
helped us  explore and
understand more about
Volcanoes and different types
of rocks they produce. We were
able to touch different rocks
such as obsidian and pumice.
Thank you to Bek for coming
and teaching us.

Faith Leaders upate

Gospel Focus: 
The Trinity

In last week's Gospel, Jesus
referred to the Holy Trinity when
speaking with his disciples.

The Trinity is three people as
one; The Father, the Son and the
Holy Spirit.
 
Symbols can be represented with
intertwining knots that are
unbreakable, a shamrock or even
the Sign of the Cross.
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SPORT CAPTAINS update

Interschool Sports Results: 
       OLW vs St Joseph the Worker

13th June

Netball A:       No game                                    
Netball B:       No game
Soccer:                 14-3 
T-Ball:                      20-15

 OLW vs Thomastown
20th June

Netball A:              34 - 1  
Netball B:                4 - 4
Soccer:                     4 - 3 
T-Ball:                      11 - 34

 

Regional Cross Country:

Zara went to Kilmore for
Regional Cross-Country. The

route was bumpy as it was on a
horse track with roughly 70

people in her race. Zara came
54  with a time under 14

minutes. The race was really
tough due to the fierce

competition.

th

-Marcus

Thank you to Mrs Van Ballegooy
for her comitment and support

to all our students who have
competed this year for OLW.

Staff vs Student Games
       Basketball

The teacher vs student basketball game was
very competitive. with the students making a
late comback, however,  were outplayed by

the teachers. There was great sportsmanship
displayed and wonderful support on the

sidelines. - Lennox
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AFL Superstars!
A big congratulations to Maika & Charlie (Year 1) who had the opportunity to play
at the MCG as part of the AusKick Program during the Carlton V North Melbourne

game over the weekend.  Well done to you both, what an exciting day!
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June / July
Week 10

MONDAY 23/6 Assembly (3 pm)

FRIDAY 27/6
Interschool Sports - Away Game V Reservoir Primary [Final game]
Year 1/2 Class Mass (10 am) - all welcome! 

Week 11

MONDAY 30/6 Assembly (3 pm)

TUESDAY 1/7 Semester 1 Reports go home

THURSDAY 3/7 SRC Fundraiser- Pyjama Day! (Gold coin donation)

FRIDAY 4/7 Last day of Term 2 - 1pm Finish

Term 3, Week 1

MONDAY 21/7
Term 3 Begins
Assembly (3 pm)

TUESDAY 22/7
Year 4 students to Shrek the Musical (Loyola College) 
First Eucharist Family Information Evening - 6pm in the hall

SUNDAY 27/7 OLW Parish ‘Christmas in July’ Celebration

Term 3, Week 2

MONDAY 28/7 Assembly (3 pm)

SUNDAY 3/8 First Eucharist (Year 3 students) 1 pm

Calendar Dates - Term 2, 2025
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TheirCare Program
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